Happy New Year!  Have you made your resolutions for self-care?

Steven D. Mullinix, PhD, Chair, NCPA Colleague Assistance Committee
“I will exercise at least 30 – 40 minutes four times per week”, “I’ll get up at 6:10 am as soon as the NPR news summary is over”, “I’ll eat less ice cream and eat more vegetarian meals”, etc.   I hope that by the time this is read, at least one of these “New Year’s Resolutions” will still hold true.   However, what might be more important are those “resolutions” that are put into place which will affect our professional work, on a daily basis, throughout the year.    The start of the year gives us a chance to review how we sustain and renew ourselves while doing the work we do.
Learning to care for ourselves while we care for others has found increasing relevance and attention in our professional literature and the programs we find at national and state professional meetings.  Self-care, caring for our own personal well-being, has become an integral component for ethical practice (Norcross & Barnett, 2008).   What will be your resolutions for self-care this year?
Each of us is very different in the way we go about or even benefit from self-care activities.   Rather than specify what someone “should do”, Norcross and Guy have identified 12 general self-care strategies.  Six of these are described below, for your own reflection and resolution-making. 
Refocusing on the rewards and meaning found in professional practice.  What were your motivations for becoming a psychologist in the first place?  What was it that led you to become a psychotherapist, mental health administrator, teacher or researcher?  Over the past year, what stands out as being particularly rewarding or worthwhile in the work that you did?  Was it a particular patient outcome, a student who’s “light turned on”, or a colleague’s note of appreciation for something you did?   What would enhance your sense of reward or meaning in your work this year?  
Taking care of your physical health.   How have you been taking care of your body in the past year?  Have you been more passive, waiting for when you’ll find the time to exercise?   Do you schedule time for adequate sleep, time for self-reflection, time with family and friends? What else might you do to enhance your energy and resiliency in the coming year?  
Investing in nurturing relationships.  Our profession can be isolating whether we’re in a solo practice, group practice or academic setting as we don’t typically work alongside of peers when we do the work we do.  As therapists, we can’t talk about what we do with others because of confidentiality.   Do you have colleagues whom you trust and confide in when you have a difficult situation to resolve or manage through?  Do you participate in peer consultation activities?  Do you have fun and supportive relationships outside of work?  Do you have a pet?
Knowing limits and sustaining boundaries.  Do you leave the office at a reasonable time after the last client leaves?  Do you start and stop appointments on time?   Are you able to say no to clients who are inappropriate for you?   Are you able to decide from which sources of referrals, including managed care companies, you’ll accept referrals from?   Can you say no when a colleague asks you to do an extra task, chair a committee, etc., when your schedule is already full?  Where might your boundaries need firming up in the next year?
Having healthy breaks and diversions.  Away from work are you able to disconnect from your professional responsibilities in a manner that energizes and fulfills you?  Do you set aside time for vacations, holidays, or mini-sabbaticals?  Do you find that you “numb yourself” with lots of on-line time, excessive alcohol or substance use, or food?  Are you “present” with your partner, family and friends.   What can you do this next year to enhance the value of your free time?

Enhancing your work space.  During the holidays I try to do some office cleaning, purging of books, rearranging furniture and paintings on the wall, etc.  I find this enhances me in being grounded, in control of my space and, like getting my pencils sharpened before the first day of school, readies me to begin the new year.  Is your work environment pleasant and nurturing to you?  Could you do something to create a good feeling about the space in which you work?
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